The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday May 10, 2021 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, attending council members were Barb Matal, Kathy Herrman, Stephanie Schmidt, Darrell Warner, William Stark, and City Clerk Beverly Stark. No residents attended.
Minutes from the meeting held April 12, 2021 were read.  W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Clerk’s Notes:  The city has received information regarding the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP). This is a federal program related to disaster assistance.  The Council will table further talk until more is known.  
Maintenance Notes:  The tractor was taken in for service to Carrico. The council would like the flags displayed for Memorial Day/weekend.  Some of the city’s flags are in disrepair and need to be replaced.  
Old Business:  Election paperwork is due 6/1/21 at the County Clerk’s office.  T. McElroy contacted D. Rogers again regarding his trailer.  All easements for permanent access to the sewer lagoon have been signed and processed at the County Registry of Deeds.  The City Attorney has them.  The Community Development Block Grant will not cover the cost of a permanent road to the sewer lagoon. The USDA grant will reimburse this expense to the City. The Mayor recommends the City have the road built while the contractor is already on site to save the expense of a second mobilization.  T. McElroy will contact the contractor to obtain a price for permanent lagoon access.
New Business:  The City was contacted by the Kansas Post Rock Limestone Coalition to become members for an annual fee of $100.  Potentially this will increase tourism to our area.  B. Matal moved the City become members, W. Stark seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. New Christmas decorations were discussed.  T. McElroy will send the images from a catalog to all council members.  The owners of Pat’s Beef Jerky are considering expanding their business. They spoke with W. Stark about locating sewer and water mains. The business owners are getting a survey done and will need to locate utilities.  
City Events:  The City-Wide Cleanup will be scheduled later, after completion of the sewer project.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  W. Stark moved to approve payment of the bills, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for June 14, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, W. Stark moved to adjourn, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
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